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17 June 2019 

Dear Parent/Carers 

YEAR 8 - No school on 4 July 2019  

You will be aware from previous communications that we have embarked upon 

the final phase of our building works. This will deliver the substantial 

refurbishment of the West and North Buildings, which are currently out of use. 

The West Building will be ready for the start of the next academic year in 

September, with the North Building completed by the end of autumn half term. 

Consequently, we are currently several classrooms short, only manageable due 

to Years 11 and 13 having completed examinations. 

Induction day for our New Year 7 intake is Thursday 4 July.  

So as to create essential capacity for this induction, students in Year 8 will not 

have school on that one day. 

I apologise for the inconvenience that this may cause. However, with many 

rooms currently out of action we are running at full occupancy. 

The rest of the school is unaffected. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Jacques Szemalikowski 
Head 
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